[Practice Name]
[Practice Address]
[Date]
Dear [Patient's Name],
Subject: Monitoring of Monoclonal Gammopathy of Undetermined Significance (MGUS)
We are writing to inform you about a change regarding the monitoring of your Monoclonal Gammopathy of Undetermined Significance (MGUS). Your MGUS levels have been monitored by our practice, with your last appointment being on [Date] and your next scheduled for [Date].
However, after careful consideration, we must inform you that the monitoring of MGUS falls outside the core responsibilities of general practice and requires specialist care. This view is supported by the Lancashire and Cumbria Consortium of Local Medical Committees and aligns with the position of our practice.
While we have been conducting your monitoring in the past, MGUS is a specialised condition that requires specific expertise and resources, which are best provided by the Haematology Department at the hospital. They have the appropriate knowledge and tools to ensure your condition is monitored effectively going forwards.
We will therefore be referring your care back to the Haematology Department for future monitoring. Our practice will be writing to the department on your behalf to arrange for your next appointment to be handled by them. You should expect to receive communication from the Haematology Department regarding your next steps shortly.
We appreciate that you may have preferred to have your appointments at the GP practice for convenience, but it is essential for your long-term care that MGUS monitoring is managed by specialists. Rest assured, we are committed to ensuring your health is looked after, and we will continue to support your overall care in any way we can within our remit.
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us.
Thank you for your understanding.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Position]
[Practice Name]

